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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

21st May 2021



Dear Parents/ Carers,

	Walliams
	1658
	Rowling
	1564

	Dahl
	1898
	Cowell
	1986


Overall winners Rowling with 8432 points
Contact Tracing over the Whit holiday

If your child (or a family member) tests positive over the Whit break, please let us know immediately via the school e-mail address.  Thank you.
Advice for close contacts of a confirmed case.

Locally, Wigan Council have recommended that schools should advise any close contacts of a confirmed positive case to take a PCR test. This is because it has recently been agreed that all positive PCR tests undertaken in Greater Manchester will have genomic sequencing carried out (as opposed to sampling). Therefore, advising close contacts to carry out a PCR test could potentially speed up the genomic sequencing process and result in a slightly earlier identification of a Variant of Concern. 
School Holidays

School re-opens on Monday 7th June.

Summer Holidays –School Closes on Friday 23rd July and reopens on Wednesday 1st September.

PE Day and Enrichment Day

Class 5 Enrichment Day – Wednesday 9th June.
Class 6 Enrichment Day – Friday 11th June.
Children should come to school in their PE kits for the PE Enrichment Days. 

Sports Days

Reception Sports Day – 7th June.

Year 4 Sports Day – Tuesday 8th June.

Year 1 Sports Day – Thursday 10th June.

Please note that the Class 4 pupils will need to wear their PE kits on Thursdays for the first two weeks after the Whit break.  They will then revert back to wearing their PE kits on Tuesdays.
The dates are below and we will also send these dates to the parents of Class 4 pupils.

PE kit days for Class 4:

Thursday 10th June

Thursday 17th June

Tuesday 22nd June

Tuesday 29th June

Tuesday 6th July

Tuesday 13th July

Tuesday 20th July

Class 3 PE day will continue to be every Thursday.

‘Captain Tom’ Challenge

We would like to say a huge thank you for your support in our ‘Captain Tom’ challenge.
If your child was sponsored for the event, or you would like to make a small donation to the ‘Captain Tom’ challenge, please send your money into school in an envelope with your child’s name written on the front.

Thank you for your continued support.
‘Captain Tom’ challenge

Year 3: Thursday 10th June: PE kit needed.
Class 7 PE Enrichment Day
On Friday 14th May, Class 7 took part in their ‘Premier Sports Enrichment Day’. All of the children had the opportunity to participate in archery, javelin throwing and jumping over the hurdles.  They also played a game of rounders which the children (and staff) thoroughly enjoyed! The behaviour of Class 7 was excellent; all of the children showed great sportsmanship and worked well as a team! A fantastic day - well done everyone! 

Year 1 PE Enrichment Day
Year 1 have completed their ‘Premier Sports Enrichment Days and have enjoyed participating in the different activities. They had lots of fun participating in archery, Frisbee, curling and developing their target skills. Well done Year 1!
Scooters 
Please be reminded that scooters should not be used on school premises. Thankyou.
Dogs

Please note that dogs are not allowed on the school premises, with the exception of Assistance dogs.
Requests for supervision of children at the end of the day – from parents with dogs

Some parents have contacted the school office asking the staff to supervise their child as they walk down the path at the end of the school day - because they have their dog with them. Please note that the school staff will refuse such requests.  Parents should leave dogs at home and collect their child from their classroom at the end of the day. Thank you.

Older siblings collecting younger siblings at the end of the school day
If you have an older sibling collecting at the end of the day, please ensure that they come onto the premises alone and do not bring a group of friends from the High School with them. We are still requesting that only one person drops off and collects (as part of our Covid-19 Risk Assessment). Any High School pupils who are not collecting a sibling will be politely asked to leave the school premises.
Supervision of Children  

Please ensure that you keep your child with you at the end of the day and ensure that they are walking around the school premises. Some children have been running down the main path at the end of the day and we want to avoid any accidents. Thank you.
Face Coverings
We have had concerns raised by parents about the number of adults who are not wearing face coverings during the drop-off and collection times. We ask all parents to continue to wear face coverings to keep everyone safe. We also ask parents to leave the school site as soon as possible at the end of the day and to adhere to social distancing guidance.

Chapel House Mews 

We have had further complaints in relation to parking on Chapel House Mews and another near accident reported into school. We ask that parents park considerately in the local area, particularly on Chapel House Mews. Please refrain from double parking on the bend, parking in private spaces and blocking in vehicles. Thank you. 
Out of School Achievements
Leah M. C9 was awarded a Green Blue Peter Badge for making 3 pledges. Leah has reduced her screen time and turns the electrics off at the wall when they’re not in use. She uses her refillable water bottle to reduce single use plastics and she has created a bee garden and given out 10 packets of seeds to friends and family to plant as part of her Brownies ‘Speak Out Interest’ badge. Leah is also one of two Brownies from 2nd Lowton who has worked hard and has gained all 18 interest badges, ranging from her ‘Space’ badge to ‘Grow Your Own’ badge to her ‘Languages badge’. Well done Leah!
Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher         
